OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will
hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the: PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON
Date /Time: Monday, May 23, 2011 @ 6:00 pm.
Location: Giles Dow Room/City Hall (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)
Members: Dave McKichan, Eric Olstad, Ross Scovotti, and Larry Weiss
Item # CALL TO ORDER

1 Communications — East Main Street Construction Update

2 Reports
Item # OLD BUSINESS

3 Updated - Approve Bid to Purchase 33,000 GVW Dump Truck
Item # NEW BUSINESS

4 Approve April 11,2011 Minutes

5 Elect Chair

6 Elect Vice-Chair

7 Approve Bid to Purchase Emulsion Tank

8 Review and Discuss Fueling Options for all City Departments

9 Set Date & Time for Future Meetings

10 Future Agenda Items

ADJOURNMENT

cc: Mayor Donna Olson

Council Members

Street Superintendent Karl Manthe (packet)

City Department Heads

City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne

Library Administrative Assistant Debbie Myren

Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan

Tim Onsager, Stoughton School District

Tamarah Fleres / Deb Blaney

Stoughton Newspaper/WI State Journal/Capital Times
Gerald Olsen, 317 Prospect Lane - Stoughton, WI. 53589

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL
NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be

locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrance or if
you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.




Activity Report
Streets & Parks

Department
March 15 — April 15
2011

The first signs of Syttende Mai are the flags and flower baskets that line downtown Main
Street. The weather finally warmed up enough so crews in preparation for Syttende Mai
could put up the flags and flower baskets to kick things off. The flower baskets are made
up and donated from Kopke’s Greenhouse.

Crews have other tasks during Syttende Mai such has placing out and collecting trash ,
cleaning streets with early morning sweeping, placing out cones for Parades and runners,
picnic tables for food vendors, and placing up detour signage.

As the weather has warmed up, business at the yard waste site has gone up. Year to date
permits are still a little behind compared to last year.

East Main Street construction project has started and the project is proceeding pretty well.
At the start there was a few traffic snarls, but that is expected has motorists search for
new routes to take to there destinations

Crack sealing program was completed and streets in the following section of the city
were completed; Westview Ridge, Blue heron Addition to Nygaard Estates, and City
Parking Lots.

Crews continue to fill potholes with spray patcher. Seems to be more potholes this year
then in past years, however filling holes with spray patcher is a better method because the
product hardens and stays in the holes for many years as compared to cold patch that will
wash out after a few rain events.

Brush collection for the month of May was heavy. Crews were out for 6 and % days
chipping plus 1 day picking up loader piles.
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Street sweepers have been out completing second round of street sweeping throughout
the city streets. This time of the year the streets get a little messy after the trees bud out.

Crews have been busy removing trees from work orders that have highest rating for
removal. Also continue to remove Ash trees when possible to assist with EAB.

Crews continue stump grinding. Goal is to have all stumps ground out and filled with
dirt by the end of May.

Monthly equipment maintenance and repairs performed on Streets, Parks, and EMS fleet.
Mechanic has been very busy with the change in season and all the equipment that needs
to prepared or put away for the season

Some staff members continue participating in “Budgeting for Outcomes” meetings as
members of the Results Team. Supervisors are working on writing up offers to purchase
programs.

Parks Department has been busy with mowing, ball diamond preparation, shelter
cleaning, changing light bulbs are sport fields, watering flower baskets and preparing for

the height of summer when park use is at its busiest.

Other routine tasks completed during the last month; dumping trash barrels downtown
and in cemeteries, cleaning fleet, cleaning storm water inlets, repair sod damage.

Respectfully Submitted,

Karl D. Manthe

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent
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2011 April Yard Waste Report

April
Day of Week Users
Tues. 146
Thurs. 137
Sat. 443
Total: 726
April 2011 Yard Waste Users
Total 726
Tues.
20% BTues
Sat. G-;hurs_ BThurs
61% 19% oSat
April
Day of Week # Bags
Tues. 789
Thurs. 730
Sat. 1986
Total: 3505
April 2011 Yard Waste # bags
Total 3505
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CITY OF STOUGHTON

STREET DEPARTMENT

KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589

Date: May 16, 2011

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Approve Bid for 33,000 GVW Dump Truck

At the April 11, 2011 Public Works Committee Meeting, the committee discussed
options to finance the new 33,000 GVW Dump Truck which was $21,090 over budgeted
amount prior to trade in.

Options included selling truck at auction, holding off on purchase until 2012, or using
budgeting money for emulsion tank and repairs to current truck.

The best solution was to send the truck to auction to see if we could receive more money
then what was offered with the trade-in by the vendor.

The dump truck received a high bid of $16,480 dollars at the auction ($6,500 offered at
trade-in). The Street Department also sold a pull behind mower for $4,260 (purchased
new pull behind this year), a 1991 pickup truck for $985 dollars, a concrete saw for $215
dollars, and a tire balancer for $325 dollars for a total of $22,265

With the items sold at auction, there are enough funds to cover the cost to purchase the

dump truck. I would recommend purchasing the dump truck in the amount of
$126,090.50 dollars from Capital City International.

S:\public works\Award Dump Truck Bid May 2011 - update.doc
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Wisconsin Surplus Online Auction

Page 1 of 2

WISCONSIN

SURPLUS

ONLINE AUCTION

New Auctions Added Weekly! - 19 Active Auctions
Next Open Saturday: May 21 from 9-Noon.
Free wireless internet available at our sales lot/office in Mount Horeb, Wisconsin!

Keywords:

Any of the words

Details - Register

Refresh | Select category

Category: ALL (5 records)

Bidding extended on Open items for 10 minutes since last bid.

#11174-88 - City of Stoughton, Wisconsin -
CLOSED - Ends:May 10, 2011 Starting at
10:00am Centra!l (2 Min Staggered Ending)

ltem
18679

Description

. 2000 Chevrolet C7500 Single Axle

- Patrol Dump Truck w/ Plow, Wing &
Spreader - #3315

- Vin# 1GBL7H1D3YJ522009 - Miles:
37,000 - Condition: OK

= - Click on Photo or ltem # for full Details

' 1991 Chevrolet C/K1500 WIT Reg Cab
. 2WD - #3314

Vin# 1GCEC14Z3ME 126549 - Miles:
172,000 - Condition: Fair/Poor

- Click on Photo or ltem # for full Details

Photo (Off)

: Land Pride 14' PTO Pull Behind Draw
Bar Mower

- - Model: AFM4014 - Condition: Working
- Click on Photo or ltem # for full Details

John Dean Tire Balancer

- Model: 7.6-0; 230v 3 Phase -
Condition: Works, But has intermitten
unknown issues

- Click on Photo or ltem # for full Details

Longyear Concrete Saw Model #
800WR; Powered by Wisconsin Robin
Engine Model # WI-280

- Click on Photo or item # for full Details

High Current

Your

Mext Bid Your

Bids Bidder Amount Required Bid Maximum

28

15259 16,480.00

23005

985.00

18607 4,260.69

325.00

22853

10594 215.00

ended

ended

ended

ended

ended

Password

Bidder number

[ SubmitBids || Review Bids |- Increments

http://www.maxanet.com/cgi-bin/mnlist.cgi?rlust88/category/ALL

5/16/2011






Public Works Committee Minutes
Tuesday April 11, 2011 at 6:00 PM
Hall of Fame Room, 381 E Main St, Wl 53589

Members Present: Alderpersons; Steve Tone, Tim Carter, Dave McKichan, Greg Jenson, Street

Superintendent Karl Manthe and Planning Director Rodney Scheel

Absent & Excused:

Guests:

Call to Order: Carter called the Public Works Meeting to order at 6:00 PM

1) Communications: Manthe discussed the hazard rating report on the Fourth St Dam. At this time

the dam is rated at high risk due to the lack of floodplain zoning downstream. The City of Stoughton
along with consultants are working to properly zone the area in question. When submitted and
approved it will change the rating to a low hazard. The dam failure analysis and the analyses for
hydrologic and hydraulic were approved. :

The February blizzard has been declared a federal dlsaster by FEMA, so the City of Stoughton will
be reimbursed for some of the costs involved.

After the Public Works Package was sent out the bids were opened for the Crack Sealing and Chip
Sealing. The bid prices were very good — equivalent to 2010. With these low bids, more streets can
be included. The crack sealing bid went to Crack Filling Services and the chip seallng bid went to
Scott Construction. :

2) Activity Report: Manthe reported:

4 inches of wet snow on March 9™ “it has been an interesting year working with the anti icing unit
this year. Based on amount and moisture content, crews learned how much brine to apply at the
correct application rate for the current snow event Results have been great with cleanup on
streets using brine solution. ,

East Main Street construction WiH be starting soon and kicking off the construction season
sometime in early April. Make yourself aware of the marked detour for this project.

In addition to the new infrastructure, there will be some noticeable changes once construction is

; completed in mid August with the addition of some pedestrian safety islands.

Additional street construction/maintenance projects include crack sealing and boiler slag to
various streets. Street pulverization and overlay are scheduled for Greig Trail & Johnson St
(between Page St), Johnson St (between West & Roby), West Street (between Van Buren &
Johnson), Roby Road (between Riverview & Madison), Moe Court and Taft St (between Page &
Prairie). These projects will occur during June/July.

We have dedicated two crews to patching streets almost daily the last two weeks. Look to get
spray patcher out soon once product is available and the weather cooperates.

Street sweeping, brush collection, and opening of the yard waste site are just around the corner.

Crews continue to remove and trim trees from parkrows. Trimming will continue until the end of
March or until temperatures prevent trimming.

Monthly equipment maintenance and repairs performed on Streets and Parks fleet.

Some staff members have been participating in “Budgeting for Outcomes” meetings as members
of the Results Team.





e Other routine tasks completed during the last month; filling sand barrels, dumping trash barrels
downtown and in cemeteries, cleaning fleet, and assist with elections.

New Business:

3) Approve February 15, 2011 Minutes: WMotion by Tone, seconded by Jenson to approve
minutes. Motion carried 4-0.

4) Regquest to close Water Street May 14 & May 15, 2011: Manthe received a request from
Stoughton Tumblers to place a bounce house for fundraising purposes during Syttende Mai on
Water Street (from Main Street to the South Alley). The street would be blocked off on Saturday,
May 14, 2011 from 10:00 AM to 7:00 PM and on Sunday, May 15, 2011 from 10:00 AM to 4:00 PM.
The concern here is that the house would block an area that is already congested during a very
busy event with heavy vehicle and pedestrian traffic. This request is separate from the Syttende Mai
Festival which is already closing multiple streets in the area during the weekend. Carter suggested
they use a private parking lot close to their building or limit it to a one day event. Motion by

McKichan, seconded by Jenson to deny the Saturday, May 14, 2011 closure, but to permit the

Sunday, May 15, 2011 closure from 10:00 AM until 4:00 PM. Motion carried 3-1 with Tone
objecting. o :

5) Approve 2011 Street Pulverization Project Bid: Manthe informed the committee that bids had

been opened on Thursday, March 31, 2011. The City received five bids for this project. The low bid

was from BR Amon & Sons of Cambridge in the amount of $221,821.00. BR Amon & Sons were
also the low bid for alternatives in the amount of $224,515.00. Funds in the amount of $350,000.00
were set aside in the CIP. With a cost savings of nearly $125,000.00 Manthe is requesting that

some of these funds be reallocated to be used to do one additional block from Amundson Pkwy to
Chalet Dr. at the cost of $37,000 and also that $ 22,000 be placed in the storm water account. The

remaining funds would be used to do work on additional streets. Manthe will submit a document with

the specific additional streets. Motion by McKichan, seconded by Jenson to recommend to the
Finance Committee to accept the bid as submitted to BR Amon & Sons in the amount of .70
cents for pulverization per sq yd and $47.80 per ton for asphalt then move this item to the
Common Council for approval. Motion carried 4-0.

6) Award Bid to Purchase 33,000 GVW Dump Truck: Three bids were received and the bid opening
was held on March 2, 2011. The low bid (without trade in) was $126,090.50 from Capital City
International. Additional bids were sent out for dump box, plow, wing, and sander after only one bid

was received in original bid. The budgeted amount for this truck was $125,000.00 ($105,000.00 for a

truck and $20,000.00 trade in value) therefore creating a shortfall of $1,000 to $5,000 depending on
how much the old truck sells for. After much discussion which included extending the purchase of a
new truck until 2012, trying to extend the current bid price until the truck is sold, keeping the old
truck and using some of the funds to apply for the purchase of the emulsion tank and if the truck is
kept designating monies for repairs. The purchase of an emulsion tank was also discussed as the
quotes came in much higher than anticipated leaving a shortfall for the piece of equipment. Motion
by McKichan, seconded by Jenson to tabled these items until the next meeting. Motion
carried 4-0.





7)

8)

Consider Resolution to Allow Unspent Stormwater Funds for Jefferson Street Stormwater
Project: Scheel stated that there were extra funds available from the stormwater project as bids
had come in much lower than anticipated in 2010. Scheel would like to utilize the monies (amount to
be determined by the Finance Committee) towards the Jefferson Street Stormwater Project to
proceed further with a cost savings as pricing will probably be higher in future years. Motion by
McKichan, seconded by Tone to recommend to the Finance Committee to approve the
resolution to allocate the 2010 stormwater funds to the Jefferson Street Stormwater Project
then move this item forward to the Common Council for approval. Motion carried 4-0.

Review Procedure for Hiring Consulting Firms for City Projects: Alderperson Ross Scovotti
asked that the procedure by which consulting companies are selected who bid on City projects be
reviewed. Mr. Scovotti also asked the committee to investigate the viability of locating as many
qualified vendors as possible. After some discussion the committee directed Mr. Scheel to estimate
what it would take to develop a preferred vendor list and if pursued would there be a cost benefit.

Future Agenda Items: East Main Street Reconstruction Project Update, Service Club Signs
Policy, Update on Truck & Emulsion Tank, Commlttee Chair & Vice Chair, Meeting Date & Time,
Review Procedure on Consulting Firms

Moved by Tone, seconded by McKichan to adjourn meéting at 7:30 pm. Motion carried 4-0.

Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl, staff member 4/13/11.






CITY OF STOUGHTON

STREET DEPARTMENT

KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax

_ wwuw.cityofstoughton.com

Date: May 17,2011

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Emulsion Tank Bids

Quotes for a 1,000 gallon emulsion tank were due March 30, 2011. The low quote was
received from Enviro Tech Equipment Co, in the amount of $22,670.10 dollars

The budgeted fund for this tank based on quotes last year was $15,000.00 dollars.

The big difference in bid price and budgeted amount is that steel prices have gone up
extremely this year.

The 1,000 gallon emulsion tank will allow us to spray patch more efficiently by not
having to go to Madison to fill our current 100 gallon tank as often.

I would recommend purchasing the emulsion tank for $22,670.10 thousand dollars with
additional funding to come from the following sources; $3,200 dollars in savings from
mower purchased this year, $1,175 from additional equipment sold at auction, and the
remaining $3,295.10 dollars to come from contingency.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

S:\public works\Award Emulsion Tank Bid May 2011.doc
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Save fuel and transport

cost by becoming self-

sufficient with patching

machines with our mod-

el 1000TT trailer. This

heavy-duty unit was de-

signed and manufac-

tured for long term

durability with a

6-inch channel steel

frame, dual 7,000%

axles with slipper

spring suspension and

four l6~inch heavy duty

tires. The 1,000-gallon ca-

pacity tank allows crews to fill

patching equipment quickly using

the 5-hp Honda engine driving a 15 gpm Viking
pump. A recirculation circuit in the plumbing pro-
vides agitation for the emulsion and a five-gallon
tank provides solvent for flushing the pump.

Filling the heavy-gauge, steel tank is simple with
two lockable, vented loading ports on either
end of the baffled unit. The tank features two-
inches of insulation and it is protected from the
elements with a fire retardant cover. Two 1500-
watt, 120-volt heating blankets (220V available)
provide warmth and thermostatic protection for
temperature sensitive material and also allows
the tank to be pre-heated. A temperature gauge
allows easy monitoring.

Towing is easily handled .with an adjustable
height, three-inch pintle hitch and safety chains.
Electric brakes on all four wheels provide se-
cure stopping and peace of mind with a battery
energized break-away feature. Brake lights, di-
rectional signals and fender-mounted clearance
lights are all standard. The entire unit is backed
by a I2-month warranty.

Get your transport equipment from the people
who know emulsion handling. Duraco, a mem-
ber of the Cimline Pavement Maintenance
Group, manufactures a wide range of patch-
ing equipment and emulsion storage tanks for
public works departments and contractors. For
more information on all of our products visit
www.durapatcher.com.







Date: May 17, 2011

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Fueling Options

ll Y OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, W1 53589
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax

wwuw.cityofstoughton.com

KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

At the May 10, 2011 Finance Committee Meeting, the committee discussed the

following agenda item “2011 Fuel Costs Update”.

After brief discussion, the Finance Committee directed Street Superintendent Manthe to
review cost saving options and recommend to the Public Works Committee to research
fuel costs saving options (enclosed Finance Committee minutes, email from Finance
Committee Chair Paul Lawrence).

I will contact the Stoughton School District, Utilities Director Robert Kardasz, and any

other potential option to search for fuel savings.

Please let me know if you have any questions

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





Page 1 of 1

Karl Manthe

From: Paul Lawrence [paullawrence@voyager.net]
Sent:  Tuesday, May 17, 2011 11:48 AM

To: Karl Manthe

Subject: public works

Karl: I've been asked by the Finance Committee to send a memo to the Chairman of the Public Works Committee
regarding the city's 2011 gasoline and diesel fuel budgets. As of the date of this writing, | understand that Public
Works has not yet met nor elected a Chairman. Would you be so kind as to pass this along to the Committee and
its new Chair at your next meeting?

The thrust of the memo relates to the fact that the city appears to be going through its fuel budget(s) at an
accelerated rate due to market conditions. The Finance Committee would like to respectfully ask that the Public
Works Committee put this on a future agenda to discuss how fast the budget(s) are being spent, what the rest of
2011 holds in that regard and what alternatives the city has, short- and long-term, amongst other questions.
Finance will be doing the same and, if deemed appropriate, | believe the Finance Committee would be happy to
hold a joint meeting with Public Works to work on solutions.

Thank you!
Paul

Paul Lawrence

Coldwell Banker Success
608-516-2392

www,Paull awrencehomes.com

5/18/2011





Finance Committee Meeting Minutes
May 10, 2011
Page 2

approve the preliminary resolution as presented. Carried unanimously with Mayor
Olson voting.

2011 Attorney Cost Update:

Chenoweth questioned if cost estimates have been given for projects like the west
end development. Chenoweth would like it noted that it states in our policy that we
are to obtain an estimate from our attorney for any work that will exceed one hour.
He would like more transparency to the Finance Committee regarding attorney
costs and needs. In reviewing the quarterly breakdown of attorney costs
Chenoweth noted that the City manager costs should have been approved from
Council. Mayor Olson stated that it was. There were several other items that went
over the one hour limit that were questioned. Chenoweth stated there needs to
be more oversight from the Finance Committee and that the Policy lacks oversight.
The committee would like to see how much was budgeted for attorney costs this
year and how costs are are compared to last year. Chenoweth reiterated that the
policy needs to be followed and that items need to come to this committee and be
reviewed if going over an hour. Chief Leck wants to see the court side of the
policy and what is budgeted. Staff is directed to bring the attorney contract to the
next meeting as well as previous year to date budget reports for attorney costs.

2011 Fuel Cost Update:

Hohol states we are overspent. Prices are projected to come back down. Manthe
stated there is a FEMA reimbursement to come for the February snowstorm.
Hohol states council should be kept aware of this line item. Swadley stated that
he would like to see another year to date report as well as previous year
expenditures for comparison. He also stated the Stoughton Area School District
has a tank down at the bus garage and maybe we could partner with them and get
a savings. Manthe stated the Utilities Department has their own fueling station but
there tanks may not be big enough for all City vehicles to use. Chenoweth stated
we need to explore these types of things to look for savings. Hohol stated over the
long haul there probably would not be a significant savings but it would work well
for budgeting purposes. We need to explore opportunities for cost savings.

Chief Leck stated we should start exploring alternative fuels and looking closer at
the vehicles that are purchased as well. Moved by Chenoweth, seconded by
Hohol to bring back this report to the next Finance Committee meeting with
previous year detail as well for a cost comparison. The Committee would also like
an update again at the first meeting in July with gas cost saving ideas from
Manthe. Finance Chair Lawrence is to send a memo to the Public Works Chair
regarding gas costs and research ideas. Motion carried unanimously with Mayor
Olson voting.

Write Off of 2009 Delinquent Personal Property Chargebacks:

Deputy Treasurer Roberts stated that all of the businesses that have been
charged back are no longer in operation and have proven to be uncollectable. We
have a small window of opportunity to do this. Chargebacks for 2009 needed to







FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

June 21, 2011 Public Works Meeting
e East Main Street Construction Update

¢ Fueling Options
e Review Procedure for Hiring Consultant Firms for City Projects

S:\public works\future agenda template





